Summary of 5/30/2007 Monitoring of Slaughterhouse Creek

On May 30, 2007 Jim Klosiewski and Jim Kreitlow conducted field parameter measurements at selected locations on Slaughterhouse Creek (Figure 1). The purpose of this monitoring was to assess the site field conditions prior to our scheduled water sampling on June 4 and 5, 2007. Specifically we wanted to know if there were distinct layers of contaminate plumes in the surface waters. This could be determined by specific conductance values (uS/cm). We used a YSI 556 multi-probe meter.
The water levels were very low (6-8 inches below the ordinary high water mark). We did not observe any distinct layering of contaminate plumes that have been observed in deeper water conditions during previous sampling events. Based on this, we will probably only collect one sample per site during our sampling event in June. It may also be difficult to collect an undisturbed sample at selected sites because the water is so shallow. We will make this call when we collect the surface water samples.
I have attached files summarizing the monitoring, field locations and photos.

